
Brock Families, 
 

When being named Superintendent of Brock ISD, I knew eventually the day
would come where I had to make one of the most controversial decisions of my
superintendency...whether or not to cancel a school day because of the
possibility of bad weather. Well, it came, and just like most superintendents that
I know have experienced, I called off school and we had nothing but cold rain.
Chalk that up to a big swing and miss on my end.  
 
I do want all of you to know that a great deal of my decision is predicated on
giving our parents and community information as early as possible. Yes, we
could have waited until 5 a.m. on our “snow day” to make the call, but I want you
to have as much time as possible to prepare.  If we feel like we can make a call
to cancel or delay school the day before bad weather may hit, as we did in this
instance, that’s what we’ll continue to do.  Of course, there is a higher chance
for error with this method, but what I like is that it doesn’t make parents
scramble in the early morning hours.  For me, I’d rather let you all have as much
time as possible to prepare.
 
To account for the loss of February 5th’s school day, we have a couple of
options. Not only did we place two bad weather makeup days on the calendar
(May 26th and 27th), but our school days are long enough to accumulate excess
minutes over the school year.  We’ll use the excess minutes we have in the
school year to cover the absence leaving May 26th and May 27th as days off for
our students and staff (if bad weather doesn’t hit again). 
 
The 2019 bond continues to move forward and while things might seem
somewhat quiet right now, our architects are busy designing and drawing plans
for both the junior high and high school additions.  We’ll review those plans in
the next few weeks and update you when we begin to have visuals to share.  A
significant portion of the bond was to renovate the Junior High so that we could
provide capacity relief to the Intermediate by moving the 6th grade.  For the
upcoming 2020-21 school year, our 6th grade will remain at the Intermediate
until the Junior High construction is complete.  We’ll transition the 6th graders
to the Junior High at the beginning of the 2021-21 school year.  Ground is still
anticipated to be broken this June, with both the Junior High and High School
additions being built at the same time.  

 
 



The completion date for all projects is planned for August 2021.  One final note
regarding the bond, at our February Board Meeting, our Board approved the
purchase of the 5 new buses promised in the bond.  Look for those buses to be
in the rotation at the beginning of this coming school year.
 
Finally, an update on our district's growth. As many of you have noticed when
driving down Old Dennis Road, Eagles Bluff has really begun to take off. 
 Multiple homes have been constructed, and more are planned.  This past
November, we had an opportunity to sit down with the developers of Eagles
Bluff and get an update.  In total, 336 lots are planned with 6 total phases.  The
first phases to be developed (phases 1 and 2) have a combined total of 136
lots.  As of our meeting in November, 107 of those 136 lots had been sold.  The
developers anticipate that 75 homes will be constructed and occupied by the
beginning of this coming school year.  Our last demographer’s report,
conducted in the fall of 2018, did not include projections from Eagles Bluff. 
 Because of the size and selling popularity of this major subdivision, we have
asked our demographer to recalculate our projection and include Eagles Bluff. 
 Once we get those projected numbers, we’ll share them with you.
 
Thank you for allowing us to serve this community,
Cade


